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Memorandum
To:	Community Development Committee 
From:	Caroline Gregerson 
Date:	6/15/17	
Re:	Amend CDBG Roosevelt School Loan Amount from $400,000 to $450,000 (17-0780)
On 6/10/2015, the Community Development Block Grant Committee approved a substantial amendment to increase the CDBG Loan for Roosevelt School Development to Gorman and Company from $250,000 to $400,000. However, when I wrote the loan documents for the CDBG loan, the incorrect loan amount was written for $450,000. This error was not caught by either party. We closed on a CDBG Loan to Gorman for $450,000. The terms of the loan are that payments begin in 2022 and it is an annual interest only payment ($9000) with the principal deferred until the loan is refinanced or the property is sold. This annual interest rate is contingent on 50% of the available cash flow. 

There are several reasons why staff recommend awarding this additional amount:
All the underwriting for the loan was performed on this amount of $450,000 and ultimately made the project work. 
Currently, we have been informed by HUD that they are concerned about the amount of unspent Revolving Loans funds that the City has. This additionally $50,000 would assist us in meeting a plan to HUD to demonstrate how we plan to ensure that our Revolving Loan funds are being spent in a timely manner. While staff believes our existing balance of approximately $938,000 is a healthy balance considering the proposed cuts by the President’s budget, understandably HUD has need to put “dollars” on the streets. This project is a high priority for the Committee of creating affordable housing.  The source of these funds would be Housing Rehabilitation Revolving Loan.  
Should the Committee not approve this new loan amount, this would require correct this issue would require working with Gorman to re-sign and re-record numerous documents and put them in a financial position where they would be unable to cover the entire cost of the project and would be short on funds. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Staff will implement a policy that all loan documents be compared to resolutions in the future and that be part of an additional review. 
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